2024

20

15

15

15

30









(2024

)

20




City of Yokosuka
11 Ogawa-cho, Yokosuka, 238-8550, Japan

February 20, 2024

His Excellency Rahm Emanuel, Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of the
United States to Japan
United States Embassy in Tokyo

Dear Mr. Ambassador,

In May 2022, there was an incident at U.S. Fleet Activities Yokosuka in which
wastewater containing PFAS was discharged into Yokosuka Port. In responseto this, the
U.S. Navy installed granular activated carbon filters to remove PFAS from the
wastewater at the treatment plant on November 1, 2022.

In December 2023, we were informed by the Director General of the South Kanto
Defense Bureau that the U.S. stopped the operation of the filters on October 21, 2023.
However, there was no information or results of PFAS sampling to indicate the filters
were no longer required.

| do not assume that the filters need to run on a permanent basis, nor am | in aposition
to comment on the operational status of the filters. However, if operation of the filters
is stopped, | strongly believe that such a decision should only be based on the analysis
of water samples taken both before and after passing through the filters

Despite repeated requests to U.S. Forces Japan through the Japanese government, no
information has been provided thus far. As mayor, | have a duty to protect my citizens,
to ensure their safety and peace of mind. | think that the termination of the filters has
become a cause of concern for a considerable number of citizens. In light of this
situation, | request the U.S. government to take appropriate action, such as sharing the
relevant data, to dispel these concerns.

Yours Faithfully,

Katsuaki Kamiji
Mayor of Yokosuka
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